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²ŜōΥ ǎǘǇŀǳƭǎŀƭƳƻƴǘŜΦŎŀ 

CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΥ ǎǘǇŀǳƭǎŀƭƳƻƴǘŜ 

¢ŜƭŜǇƘƻƴŜ  смо-нрс-мтт9Ƴŀƛƭ 
ƻŶŎŜϪǎǘǇŀǳƭǎŀƭƳƻƴǘŜΦŎŀ 

And surely I am with you always, to the very end of the age.ò Matthew 28:20  

Dear Friends, 

I am very happy to be 

beginning my time with 

you at St. Paul's  and I 

would like to thank you 

for the warm welcome 

you have extended to me 

during my ýrst two 

months here.   

I look forward to getting to know all of you in 

the weeks and months ahead, and to join with 

you in the various ministries that St. Paul's 

undertakes in our church and community.  St. 

Paul's has a rich past with many good 

traditions, an active and vibrant present, and a 

hopeful and exciting future, and I am pleased 

to be able to journey with you. 

The theme of this newsletter is "God with us".  

It is extremely comforting to know that we are 

not alone in life.  To varying degrees, most 

people can count on the support of their 

family, their friends, their community, and 

their church family.  But we sometimes 

overlook or even take for granted the fact that 

God is with us throughout our life as well.  

The Hebrew word "Immanuel" literally means 

"God is with us".  It was ýrst used by the Old 
Testament prophet Isaiah, nearly ʷʯʯ years 

before the birth of Jesus Christ.  But a careful 

reading of the Bible reveals that God was with 

His people from the ýrst chapter of Genesis 

right trough to the last chapter of Revelation.  

People may have felt 

closer to or farther from 

God at various times, 

but He was always with 

them.   

In the New Testament, 

God was with us when 

He sent His only Son 

Jesus Christ to live and die as one of us.  Since 

Jesus' ascension and return to heaven, God 

continues with us when He sent His Holy Spirit 

to live in the hearts of all believers.  And we are 

promised in Revelation that at the end of time 

God will gather all people to Himself and He 

will be with us forever in heaven.  

Despite our unfaithfulness to God, despite our 

shortcomings and our failings, despite our sins 

against each other and against Him, God has 

never stopped loving us and He has never 

stopped being with us.  Immanuel - God is with 

us - always and without exception.   

As we prepare for the celebration of Christmas, 

my prayer is that we will remember that our 

God is not distant and uninterested in our lives 

and our problems.  He is right here with us, if 

only we choose to see Him. 

May the God who is with us bless each of you 
and your families this Advent and Christmas 

season and throughout the new year. 

Jonathon + 

A warm St PaulΩs Welcome to our new priest, the Reverend Jonathon Kouri! 

Jonathon comes to us from the Anglican Parish of North Hastings, a two-point parish in the Diocese 

of Ontario . Read more about him in this issue 
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Jonathon served as the Assistant Curate and then 
subsequently as the Incumbent of The Anglican  
Parish of North Hastings, a two-point parish in the  
Anglican Diocese of Ontario located just south of the 
southern tip of Algonquin Provincial Park.  During his 
time in Bancroft, Jonathon became very involved in 
the wider community.  He was a member of the  
Bancroft Curling Club, a regular participant in the  
local trivia league, a facilitator for Theology on Tap, 
and was very well-known around the community. 

When he is not working, Jonathon enjoys walking and 
hiking, cooking, travel, and working on do-it-yourself 
projects around his house or around the church. 
ώ9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ ƴƻǘŜΥ ²ŜΩǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘƛǎΗϐ 

Rev Jonathon in his own wordsΧ 

Jonathon has been active and involved with the 
Anglican Church his entire life.  He was born 
and baptized in Newmarket, Ontario.  
(Coincidentally the Anglican church there was 
also named St. Paul's). His family moved to the 
Ottawa area when he was less than a year old.  
Jonathon's parents settled in Orleans and he 
spent over twenty five years living and working 
there.  Both his mother and father were very 
active with the Anglican Church in Orleans, 
which at the time was a combined Anglican-
United congregation meeting in a school  
gymnasium.  In fact it was not until Jonathon 
was eighteen years old that his parish (St. 
Helen's) was able to build their own building.  

Jonathon graduated with a Bachelor's Degree in 
Psychology and Religious Studies from Carleton 
University in Ottawa, and later a Bachelor's  
Degree in Theology and a Master's Degree in 
Pastoral Theology, both from St. Paul University 
in Ottawa.  As part of his theological training, 
Jonathon has completed internships in a  
number of parishes across our diocese.  He was 
heavily involved in student activities at Carleton 
and St. Paul, and helped plan a national  
conference for theological students in Ottawa. 4ÈÅ 2ÅÖÅÒÅÎÄ *ÏÎÁÔÈÏÎ +ÏÕÒÉ 

(not)hCCL/9 Ih¦w{ 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎΥ  
фΥол - ƴƻƻƴ  
Deane Zeeman  

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅǎΥ м - п ǇΦƳ  
Cathy Gallagher  

CǊƛŘŀȅǎΥ мΥлл  ς пΥол 
ǇΦƳ  
The Dynamic Duo on duty  

Outside these hours, please  leave a phone mes-
sage at 613-256-1771 or  
send an email office@stpaulsalmonte.ca 

Thank you! 5ŜŀƴŜ ŀƴŘ /ŀǘƘȅ 
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bŜǿǎ CǊƻƳ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 
¶ In July, Council asked Bob Bassett (PeopleΩs Warden) 
to send a note to the Hillside Reformed Presbyterian 
to thank them for their considerable help in  
emptying out the Church and Hall in preparation for 
restoring the floors. A group of volunteers from our 
sister churches did a grand job on moving day! 

¶ In September Sandra gave us a breakdown of the use 
of the funds from the two bequests St. Paul's  
received in the Spring of 2018. Council congratulated 
the Wardens for realizing such good value for the 
money we received. 

¶ Council has decided to develop a policy dealing with 
the use, retention, preservation and disposal of  
surplus items including furniture and other items 
dedicated to the use of the Church. The Chair is  
preparing a policy discussion paper for consideration 
at the December 2018 meeting.  

¶ Property and Finance Committee  
members are working on updating our policy on the  
use and rental of Parish Facilities, including the Hall 
and the Kitchen.  

¶ Council has struck a committee to consider long-term 
options for use of the Rectory.  Parish membersΩ  
input will be sought. 

¶ Council is examining the options around the  
purchase of a new telephone system.  

¶ St. Paul's has entered into an agreement with a local 
realtor to rent the Rectory on a short term basis 
while we consider a long-term plan. 

  
Some of the work completed on the Rectory so far: 

§ Trenching and waterproofing of basement wall; 

§ removal of mould from the basement ceiling; 

§ verification there is no mould in the ceiling tiles of 
the second floor; 

§ verification that there is no water damage to the 
structure of the roof;  

§ removal & sealing of the chimneys; 

§ renovation of the upstairs bathroom; 

§ electrical work; 

§ exterior painting and new soffit and facia; and, 

§ removal of brush around the building. 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ aŀǾƛǎ 
/ƘŀƛǊΣ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 

¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ΦΦΦ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Bakeless Bake Sale 2018  
{ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ CǳƴŘ wŀƛǎŜǊ 

I9[t !±hL5 .!Y9w .¦wb-h¦¢Η 

bƻ ǎƭŀǾƛƴƎ ƻǾŜǊ ŀ Ƙƻǘ ǎǘƻǾŜΗ 

bƻ ǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƘƻǳǊǎΗ 

bƻ ǎŜǘ-ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ŎƭŜŀƴ-ǳǇΗ 

bh /![hwL9{Η 

.ŀƪŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ /ƻƻƪǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ 

ǿƻǳƭŘ ǎǇŜƴŘ ƻƴ ƛƴƎǊŜŘƛŜƴǘǎ 

9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǿŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ 

ǎǇŜƴǘ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ .ŀȊŀŀǊ 

.hb¦{τŀ ¢ŀȄ wŜŎŜƛǇǘ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅ  

5ƻƴŀǝƻƴ  

Envelopes are available at the back of the church—or 

you can donate online through the St. PaulΩs web site 

donations page at 

www.stpaulsalmonte.ca/donations/general/ 

3Ô 0ÁÕÌȭÓ Ά $ÉÏÃÅÓÁÎ 3ÙÎÏÄ ΨΦΧή 

2ÅÖȢ *ÏÎÁÔÈÏÎȟ 3ÁÎÄÒÁ #ÁÉÎȟ  

*ÁÎÅ 3ÃÁÎÌÏÎ 

http://www.stpaulsalmonte.ca/donations/general/


 

St. PaulΩs Post Advent-Christmas 2018  4 

! ²99Y ¢h w9a9a.9w
! ²ŜŜƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ƛŦŜ ƻŦ wŜǾ WƻƴŀǘƘƻƴ 

Earlier in November I had the privilege of attending the St. 
Clement's College of Preaching in Toronto.   

The college was established by St. Clement's Anglican 
Church in north Toronto (located near Yonge and Eglinton).  
In 1991 the parish celebrated their one hundredth  
anniversary and decided to establish a biannual preaching 
course for Anglican clergy.  The course is funded through a 
generous bequest by a parishioner as well as through a 
capital campaign undertaken by the parish.  The 2018  
session was the fourteenth time that the college has been 
held.   

Every two years, thirty clergy are invited to participate in 
the course.  Fifteen of the participants are chosen from the 
Diocese of Toronto and fifteen are chosen from other  
dioceses in the Anglican Church of Canada.  A participant 
needs to be nominated by their diocesan bishop in order 
to attend.   

The course consists of several days of extensive study in 
preaching led by a distinguished professor of preaching 
from a seminary in North America.  This year we were led 
by The Rev. Dr. Anna Carter Florence, an ordained minister 
in the Presbyterian Church and a professor of preaching at 
Columbia Theological Seminary in Decatur, Georgia.  Prior 
to beginning her theological studies, she had a background 
in English literature and drama, and she used those areas 
to inform our approach to the Biblical texts that we  
studied throughout the week. 

Towards the end of the course we were split up into 
groups of five participants each and given the assignment 
of preparing and delivering a sermon to our group. This 
allowed us to practice the skills we had learned during the 
week and also to obtain valuable feedback from our  
colleagues.  This is not something that most clergy would 
have the ability to do once they leave seminary, and it was 
a very interesting and worthwhile experience for everyone 
involved. 

The College of Preaching was much more than a course on 
preaching.  Apart from the excellent opportunity for  
professional development which the course offered, we 
also had the privilege of being able to live, eat, and  
worship together for most of the week at Queen of  
Apostles Renewal Centre, a beautiful Roman Catholic  
retreat centre located in a quiet secluded area of  
Mississauga.  I particularly enjoyed getting to know  
colleagues from across the country and learning about 
ministries that other parishes are involved in.  We also 
spent an afternoon and evening at St. Clement's Church, 
where we were treated to a banquet and concert with 
their incumbent, members of their parish, and several of 
the area bishops from the Diocese of Toronto, as well as 
Toronto Archbishop Colin Johnson.  

I hope to incorporate what I learned on the course into my 
weekly sermons here at St. Paul's.  And I hope to be able to 
use some of the methods of approaching a Biblical text in 
Bible studies here.  So I hope that you will benefit from me 
having attended the college of preaching as much as I  
benefited from being there.  WƻƴŀǘƘƻƴ Ҍ 

  The Bells! The Bells! 

On November 11, a group of 

novice St. Paulõs bell-ringers 

joined in a peal that swept 

across Canada!  

Bells of churches across the 

nation rang out at sunset to 

commemorate the 100th an-

niversary of the signing of the Armistice ending 

WWWI.   

Bells were rung 

100 times to sym-

bolize the hope 

for peace from 

the churches of 

Canada, inviting 

us all to take a few minutes to listen to the call ñ in 

unisonðñfor lasting peace.  
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5ƛƻŎŜǎŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ CƻǊ tŀǊƛǎƘ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ  

ά! ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ Ŏƻƴǝƴǳŀƭƭȅ ŎǊŜŀǘŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǿŜ Ŏƻ-ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ Ŏƻ-ǊŜŎǊŜŀǘŜ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘ ŀǎ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ǿƻǊƪπ
ŜǊǎΦέ  --ǇΦ мрсΣ 5{t5 ƳŀƴǳŀƭΣ ¸ŜŀǊ !Φ 

 

Sandra Cain and Sue Evans have just completed the first 
year at the Diocesan School For Parish Development.  This 
coming year, Jonathon Kouri is joining them and will contin-
ue to complete this college level course the year after they 
graduate.  Together, they will become a well trained parish 
development team working intentionally to support the 
creative efforts of everyone in the parish to embrace the 
future God has for us.  

Asked why she is taking this course, Sandra said very simp-
ly, άI am taking it in order to grow personally and to in-
crease and develop my ability to contribute to the life of 
our parish in the years to come.έ  Sue sees herself as a mid-
wife and appreciates the training and tools this course is 
providing to help her to nurture and bring to birth what 
God is doing right here in the body of Christ. Jonathon is 
excited about taking the course.  What is being offered is 
not something clergy learn in seminary.     

The course costs $1,000 per person per year. The parish 
shares this cost of this for Sandra and Sue equally with the 
diocese. Rev. JonathanΩs tuition is completely covered by 
the Diocese. 

τ{ǳŜ 9Ǿŀƴǎ 

 
²Ƙŀǘ Lǎ ǘƘŜ hǧŀǿŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ tŀǊƛǎƘ  

5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΚ 

Rooted in the Anglican ethos, the school shapes 

church leaders to support and foster healthy,  

sustainable congregations. The skills and 

knowledge learned equip people on individual, 

team, and whole system levels. Participants learn 

through plenary and small group sessions about 

change processes, facilitation, congregational and 

organizational development, personality type, and 

trust development. Working a series of models, 

case studies, and facilitated conversations, you will 

finish the two-year program over a course of eight 

weekends, confident in your ability to put 

knowledge to relevant and productive practice.  

Interested in learning more? Ask the Rector or  

consult the School website  

(https://ottawa.anglican.ca/spd/). 

 

On Sunday November 18, St 
PaulΩs hosted an ecumenical  
refugee committee sponsored 
celebration of the first  
anniversary of Assad, Alsit, 
Lana and EliasΩ arrival in Al-
monte with cake and baklava 
in our Hall. 

 

 

Assad read a thank you 

speech in English that he 

had prepared.  

For many of us, the state-

ment that resonated most 

was that they feel safe 

here. May they always feel the safety of loving com-

munity around them! 

5ƛƻŎŜǎŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ CƻǊ tŀǊƛǎƘ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ  

ά! ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ Ŏƻƴǝƴǳŀƭƭȅ ŎǊŜŀǘŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǿŜ Ŏƻ-ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ Ŏƻ-ǊŜŎǊŜŀǘŜ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘ ŀǎ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ǿƻǊƪπ
ŜǊǎΦέ  --ǇΦ мрсΣ 5{t5 ƳŀƴǳŀƭΣ ¸ŜŀǊ !Φ 

 

Sandra Cain and Sue Evans have just completed the first 
year at the Diocesan School For Parish Development.  This 
coming year, Jonathon Kouri is joining them and will contin-
ue to complete this college level course the year after they 
graduate.  Together, they will become a well trained parish 
development team working intentionally to support the 
creative efforts of everyone in the parish to embrace the 
future God has for us.  

Asked why she is taking this course, Sandra said very simp-
ly, άI am taking it in order to grow personally and to in-
crease and develop my ability to contribute to the life of 
our parish in the years to come.έ  Sue sees herself as a mid-
wife and appreciates the training and tools this course is 
providing to help her to nurture and bring to birth what 
God is doing right here in the body of Christ. Jonathon is 
excited about taking the course.  What is being offered is 
not something clergy learn in seminary.     

The course costs $1,000 per person per year. The parish 
shares this cost of this for Sandra and Sue equally with the 
diocese. Rev. JonathanΩs tuition is completely covered by 
the Diocese.       

#ÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÃÁËÅ 

*ÁÒÏÕÓ-'ÅÒÇÅÓ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ 

ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÉÎÇ 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ¦Ǉ ǿƛǘƘ 

ǘƘŜ wŜŎǘƻǊȅΚ 

Χ Is the question on 

many lipsΧ 

Parish Council decided 

at a recent meeting to  

use the services of  

real estate agent to 

privately rent the  

Rectory for a year 

while longer-term 

plans are put in place. 

A Working Group will be established early in the 

new year with a brief to consult widely with  

parishioners. Something to look forward to! 
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{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мсτ!ŘǾŜƴǘ о 

8:30 am  Holy Communion (BCP; spoken)  

10:30 am  Lessons and Carols with Eucharist (BAS with music) 

  /ƻũŜŜ ƘƻǳǊ ǿƛǘƘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǘǊŜŀǘǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Iŀƭƭ  

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ноτ!ŘǾŜƴǘ п  

8:30 am and 10:30 am   Services as usual 

aƻƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нпτ/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 9ǾŜ 

7:00 pm  Family Service  

9:00 pm  Choral Eucharist 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нрτ/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 5ŀȅ  

10:00 am  Christmas Day Eucharist 

11:30 am  Community Christmas Dinner ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Iŀƭƭ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ол  

8:30 am and 10:30 am Service of Intention  

    ! ƭƛƎƘǘ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Iŀƭƭ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅτ9ǇƛǇƘŀƴȅ  

8:30 and 10:30 am Services as usual 

 


